Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Nicolas Steeplekeeper Report for 2010 AGM

St Nicholas Bells

This year all six ropes were changed just above the sally with Terylene pre-stretched rope. First attempt in September with a short splice [not too successful] was redone in November with a long splice. The ropes are lighter, no elasticity when ringing and do not expand and contract as much as the hessian ropes with changing climate. A success then! However, it was hoped that the lighter rope might improve the troublesome treble bell ringing, but to no avail. Another scheme to improve the treble is being considered by Mark and myself. This will involve adding more mass to the treble bell system to increase its momentum and possibly iron out the ‘lumpiness’. The scheme will need your approval. It won’t be free!

The annual maintenance by Whites of Appleton was done with nothing to report.

St Nicholas clock 

After some six to eight months of being without working clocks, the VOWH council have replaced the old clock motors with new substantial clock motors and linked them to the Rugby time signal - it even takes care of the equinox time change. They have done an excellent job.  

St Helens clock 

The clock timing has suffered over this winter, losing up to a minute a day. Even with the warmer weather it still looses some three minutes a week. Any temperature compensation it has, if any, is inadequate. It is with this in mind that Mark has asked Cumbria Clocks Co. for a report on the clock and a quote for a maintenance contract, a clock auto-regulator [linked to Rugby!] and the clock face restoration.  I would like to discuss the report at the AGM.

I would like to thank Mark for his support, advice and efforts this year.

Reg Sidlow
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